Date: 21 Apr 2022
Location: In person at T-Craft hangar and Online via Zoom
Meeting type: Membership
Version: DRAFT
Board members:
	Name
	Position
	Attendance 

	Ivan Sudac
	President
	Present

	Ken Kaae
	Treasurer
	Present

	Reggie Sellers
	Director of Billing
	Present

	Jim Hudson
	Director of Membership
	Present via Zoom

	Len Erickson
	Director of Maintenance
	Present 

	David Thomas
	Director of Safety & Hangar
	Present

	Jim Manley
	Secretary
	Present


Compiled by Jim Manley
Members present 
Online:	 50 
In Person: 7
Guests present: 0 
Online: 0 
In Person; 0

Meeting called to order by Ivan Sudac at 19:00 MDT
Board Reports
A. President – Ivan Sudac
Plane Wash 
(1) 17 May, 16:30 will also include BBQ and memorial presentation in memory of Jim Eyre
(2) Needs 7 volunteers to act as plane captains. Contact Reggie Sellers
If you bring an aircraft back early, cancel the unused portion of your schedule. 
If you know you aren’t going to fly a previously scheduled aircraft, cancel your schedule so other members can fly it.
Grass strip at Hungry Ridge will be open to club members as a Level 2 strip. Wait for official approval
Family membership now allowed for spouses and children of current members. They bypass the waiting list. Dues are $25 per month for each additional member.
A T-Craft Aero Club SWAG website will be online soon that will offer T-Craft memorabilia.
Working on hangar security system. Mike Bingham has purchased security cameras. Feed will be recorded and available online. System also includes smoke alarms.
John Barsness is the official T-Craft Aero Club historian
Insurance this year is a very good deal. Price of $587 per person per year is much lower than typical $2,000 per person per plane for a private owner. Our Falcon Insurance agents were very impressed with T-Craft’s professional procedures
Online safety program being developed instead of flight review requirement. More details coming soon
Thanks to the volunteers who helped with the Poker Run
(3) BBQ
(a) Pete Glick
(b) Julio Iuliano
(c) Mike Bingham
(4) Contest
(a) DeAnna Roe
(b) John Moen
(c) David Nejeli
New Hangar: Last survey showed 80% of club thinks we should sell it. Profit would be used to pay off debts. Balance legally required to be spent within 3-years for other club needs, e.g. aircraft and hangar improvements, etc.
Secretary, Jim Manley, has written two books. Mile High Missionary, and Call For News. Both are available via Amazon

B. Membership – Jim Hudson (Report given by Jim Manley)
1. New Members
Carter Fulcher, Class I
Karen Class I
2. Member statistics
120 Members (after new members and resignation)
98 Active flying members (Cap: 14 m/pl x 7pl = 98m)
31 on wait list 12-18 mn wait
38 Class I members (35%)
82 Class II members (65%)
10 Inactive (voluntary suspension)
20 suspended (18%) BFR, Med, Attend, Billing, inc 10 inactive
3. Ratings
12 Student Pilots
69 Private Pilots
28 Commercial Pilots
11 Air Transport Pilots
51 Instrument rated Pilots (not all are current)
4. Activities
Safety Stand Down – Great turnout.   24 T-Craft members out of 140 total attendees.
Poker Run – Approximately 20 members.  Thanks to all who helped.
5. Upcoming Events:
Backcountry Seminar – Next Tuesday April 26th at 7:00 pm.  In person and zoom.
Plane wash May 17th
Garden Valley Fly-In June 18
C. Billing – Reggie Sellers
1. 7 members paid late last month
2. Please read the emails that statements are attached to
3. Please pay from statements, not invoices
D. Safety & Hangar – David Thomas
1. Thanks to all those who attended the Poker Run BBQ
2. Several members have commented about how well doors work after maintenance
3. Fire extinguishers expire next month. David will get them renewed
4. Working on memorial plaque for Jim Eyre. Plan to have it ready for Fall plane wash
5. Working on memorial decals
6. Working on 50th anniversary celebration
7. Old, smaller tug has been repaired. Instructions available. Do not use on N121M.
E. Secretary – Jim Manley
1. Thanks for recent newsletter contributions
2. Continuing slow work on updating digital and paper file systems
F. Treasurer – Ken Kaae
1. Account Balances (before bills subtracted and after deposit made)
Savings
(1) Engine, prop, member deposits		$   56,238.29
(2) Hull, avionics, paint				$     9,675.82
Checking						$ 121,355.79
Total cash (after bills paid)				$ 187,269.90
2. Transfers
To Engine, prop, member deposits			$     3,695.00
To Hull, paint						$     1,625.00
To Avionics						$     1,917.00
Transfer from Avionics to checking			$     3,354.00
3. Bills to pay:
Hangar loan #1 (Bal $107,241.08 p/o 8 Jul 28)	$     1,723.48
Bantara Bank (N121M bal $41,613.79 p/o 2035)	$        796.66
Idaho Tax Commission				$        727.21
Reimbursements
(1) David Thomas (Hangar beverages)		$        176.54
Skyline Avionics					$     3,354.00
CenturyLink (DSL)					$          44.99
CT Corp						$        452.00
Aero Services						$     8,189.99
United Oil						$        369.15
Hartwing Aircraft					$     1,458.71
AvCenter (fuel)					$     7,441.77
Trac Fone						$          20.76
Total expenditures:					$   24,755.26
4. Discussion Points:
Insurance renewal completed. Insured fleet for full market value at almost same price as last year’s premium. Works out to 587 per person per year.
Check book balance shown is before paying $69,000 insurance premium
50th anniversary celebration:
(1) Sat, 8 Oct, 5:00-10:00p
(2) $20 per person in advance
(3) Limited to 150 people
(4) Warhawk cut fee in half for the club - $1,000
(5) More details to follow
(6) Volunteers helping with this event
(a) John Barsness
(b) DeAnna Roe
G. Maintenance – Len Erickson
1. Aircraft status
375:
(1) About 1.5 years out on reaching engine TBO. Oil analysis underway
93F:
(2) Cracked plastic on rt elevator. Parts on order
686:
(3) In annual inspection
64R:
(4) Nothing reported
89E:
(5) In for 100 hr inspection
93S:
(6) Nothing reported 
21M:
(7) Nothing reported
2. Discussion Points
Coming to end of pre-heat session, but still many cold nights left. Remember to check oil temps before takeoff
Taking care of avionics squawks. In the queue for maintenance.
PICs are responsible to know how to use the avionics system in each aircraft in order to discern the difference between normal operating procedures and malfunctions

Adjournment 20:02 MDT
H. Moved to adjourn: John Moen
I. Seconded: Reggie Sellers
J. Vote: Approved unanimously

